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[bookmark: _Hlk121131440]Supplemental Budget Hearing Meeting– Minutes
November 8, 2022

	Attendance:

	Board Members:
Paul Erskine – President
Richard Krolak – Vice President
Janel Gifford – Secretary/Treas.
Robert Batty - Director

	        Staff:
Bryan Daniels – Fire Chief
Tom Jackson – Division Chief
Lynn Johnson – Admin. Asst. 
Guests in Person:
	  Guests via GoToMeeting:
   
   



Board President Paul Erskine called the Supplemental Budget Hearing to order at 3:09 pm and all present recited the pledge of allegiance. Roll call was taken to establish that a quorum was present. 

President Erskine opened the hearing for discussion and after discussion amongst the Board, it was determined a Supplemental Budget is necessary to separate the USDA Seismic Retrofit Award for Station 22 from the other DBFD LGIP funds i.e., General and Reserve funds respectively, and would require a resolution from the Board.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Bob Batty noted during discussion that this would be creating a third separate fund to keep everything separate for safety and is better than just a separate checking account. Continuing, he noted statutorily this creates a separate fund for a specific purpose, and then when the project is over and the money is gone, we just dissolve the fund. 

President Erskine stated a separate resolution would be required to fund the $7,300 contingency account out of our LGIP fund which is required as part of the construction contract. 

Chief Daniels advised that we have received no public comment related to the supplemental budget and we have done our due diligence by posting the hearing in the newspaper and on local and station bulletin boards. He added that no one has come by to view the supplemental budget. Chief Daniels also reminded the Board that the fees in resolution 2022-05 would include the $100 necessary to open the checking account and confirmed the total reimbursement to DBFD will be $4147.45 for fees related to legal services paid to meet the requirements of the SRGP Grant Program. 

It was noted the resolutions related to the Supplemental Budget would be addressed in the Regular Board Meeting immediately following the Budget Meeting. 

Budget Meeting adjourned at 3:21 pm. 

